
St Cuthbert with St Matthias CE School www.scwsm.rbkc.sch.uk 

 

Newsletter 26 April 2019 

SPECIAL DATES 

 Bank Holiday 6th—

School closed 

 Polling Day 23th 

May –School closed 

 Half term break 27th 

-31st May 

 
www.scwsm.rbkc.sch.uk 

Year 6’s Blog 

Holiday Boosters 

Did you know that in 3 weeks’ time, we will be sitting our SATS? There-

fore, we had to go to boosters during the holiday. We did some tests to 

prepare for our SATS. Luckily, we had break time that was extremely 

fun. Ms Butters, Mr Adamek and Ms Putterill brought us some biscuits and juice. It was tough, 

but also exciting. 

On Thursday morning, we were selected by Father Paul to act out a drama. It was about two 

disciples who were walking to Emmaus and who did not recognise Jesus. After that, Jesus 

talked to them. It was getting late so the two disciples told him to stay with them for the night. 

Jesus agreed and ate a meal with them. Then the two disciples noticed that he was Jesus. Sud-

denly, after that, Jesus was gone -out of their sight.  

Homework 

Since SATS are near, Ms Putterill has decided to give us homework every day! We don’t mind at 

all: it helps us and we don’t have much time left until our important tests. 

Meditation 

In RE we have begun studying Buddhism-one of the most popular religions, particularly in 

Asia. In our class we have tried meditation which is a form of emotional and physical relaxation 

used to release stress. By Kate and Khadija 

Easter Fair  in St Cuthbert’s 

Noah YN, “We learnt 

about Mini beasts. They 

are very small. A beetle 

has 8 legs.” 

Hanna YR, “We learnt 

about dinosaurs and we  all 

made some from paper and 

coloured it.” 

Freya Y1, “ This week  we 

learnt about babies. We 

brought in our own baby pho-

tos to school. And talked about 

it. ” 



 

 

Dear St Cuthbert children and parents, 

Welcome back to summer term after a (hopefully) relaxing Easter 

break! We have an exciting term ahead so we are hoping our chil-

dren have replenished their energy supplies in readiness for all the 

planned activities! In the coming days, our website will be updated 

with summer term timetables, term plans and key dates for this 

term. Some of the wonderful experiences already in the school 

diary are: Y3 farm trip in May, Refugee week, Performing Arts 

week, Farm to Fork workshop day, World Environment workshop 

day, sports morning in Holland Park, Big Brekkie (supporting 

Christian Aid charity) and our end of year graduations! For those 

needing a reminder, here is our website address: 

www.scwsm.rbkc.sch.uk 

But, just for a moment let us reflect on an amazing event on our 

final day of spring term: thank you to our teachers, PTA and par-

ents for organising such a wonderful Easter Fair. What a joyful 

occasion it was for our families! We raised an incredible £642! 

Just in case you missed the event…. 

We have a very enthusiastic PTA team and I would very much like 

to encourage our St Cuthbert mums and dads to attend our PTA 

meetings every alternate Thursday at 9am, in Matthias House. 

Our PTA have exciting activities planned for coming weeks and 

they would very much appreciate your support!  

And finally, in closing, some ideas to initiate a little chat this week-

end… 

With best wishes for a happy weekend, 

Gill Putterill and the St Cuthbert Teaching 

Team 

 HEAD TEACHER’S LETTER 

@SCwSMPrimary 

“A creative man is motivated by the 
desire to achieve, not by the desire to 

beat others.” Ayn Rand 

PTA  Announcement                         

Come join us for coffee mornings which take 

place between 9-10 am, every fortnight on 

Thursdays and are held in St Matthias 

House. Next meeting is on May 9th at 9 am.  

George Y2, “We are doing the Big Write. 

We chose a story we want to write. I chose 

‘My Mum’ and wrote about my mum. She 

was a security guard and a train driver.” 

 

 

Year 5’s Blog 

In RE we have been learning 

about Sikhism, on what it 

means to be a Sikh. We wrote 

on what we already know and some questions on the 

things we want to find out! We also wrote about what 

were we belong, like our family or some special activity 

we do outside of school. Also we thought about the im-

portance of strength of commitment to groups.  

Year 5 also have been trying to make our book corner as 

neat and attractive as possible by writing quotes on  A4 

pieces of paper. Some of us have written famous quotes 

from Roald Dahl and other amazing authors; after we 

have done that, our great teacher will put it on display if 

it is neat enough! 

We also did a maths recap in case we forgot something 

that we had to learn last term. We did a quick recap of 

fractions, division, multiplication and word problems… 

We also did something similar to a maths recap but we 

did a SPaG recap this time. We got through conjunc-

tions, verbs, adverbs, adjectives, and punctuation! We 

really enjoyed the first week of the summer term! 

We hope you did too. By Aliyah and Kim 

Sidra Y2, “In English we are 

learning about the author 

called Antony Brown. He 

wrote 1000 books. We looked 

at some of his books– My 

mum, My Dad, Gorilla and 

Into The Forest. ”  

                                   Omar Y1, 

“In Maths we have been leaning 

about even and odd numbers. 

When  we  share sweets  if they 

are  even number they are fair 

and if they are odd they are 

not.” 



Year 4’s Blog 

Welcome back from our Easter 

holidays today we will be talk-

ing about our new music teach-

er. We met him just before the 

Easter holiday; he is a very 

skilled pianist and created a good game called plants vs 

zombies but how the game is played? The zombies will 

need to choose a noise and if the zombies say this noise 

you need start again. 

We really enjoyed our Easter fair. In one game,  we had a 

ball and if you threw the ball inside the cup you could get 

a prize. Later we sold our egg chocolates.  

We have been making a plan for big write today. We will 

need to describe our imaginary castle. We have described 

the castle and how we enter the castle. We learned what a 

spire is which is a long tower with a spike on the top. 

In maths we did decimal equivalents of fractions. So 61 

over 100 = 0.61. 8 over 100 = 0.08.  By Noah and Ramy                                         

Aby Y3, “For my holidays I 

went to France with my family . 

And visited a zoo with lots of ex-

otic animals like pandas and ele-

phants . We also watched an ot-

ter show and a bird. Then I 

wrote about my adventure in my 

home work book.” 

 

St Cuthbert’s Breakfast 

Club 

Breakfast is the most  important 

meal of the day so come and join 

us for  breakfast at our school. The break-

fast club has a  variety of hot and cold 

breakfast. Children can play games, puzzles 

and read books afterwards.    

Monday to Friday,   

Time: 7:30-8:45,  Cost: £1.75 per day 

Time: 7:45-8:45,  Cost: £1.50 per day 

No need to book in advance. Just come in on 

the day and pay on line. 

For more information speak to our                      

receptionists.     

Notice to Parents  

Reception class are collecting cardboard cylinders (as 
found in centres of kitchen rolls) if you have any at 
home please hand into Miss Palmer . Thank You! 

Fantastic display of our Holy Week celebration. 

Our beautiful painting of The Good Samaritan now 

on display in the foyer.   

Sarah Y3, “For Easter 

break we  were given a 

project called pressed 

flower. My aunty gave 

me some daises. I then 

pressed it. I collected 

more daises. They come 

in different sizes, shapes  

and colours. ” 



 

ST CUTHBERT 

WITH ST MATTHIAS  

CHURCH OF         

ENGLAND  

PRIMARY SCHOOL 

Originally founded as 
a choir school for St     
Matthias Church, our 
school has a rich         
heritage of education 
within the context of a 
Christian framework. 

Our school can look 
back at over a century 
of providing an         
excellent education 
for the children of our          
community. We have 
the highest expecta-
tions of each one of 
our children and we 
work to ensure that 
every child leaves our 
school having gained 
all the important 
skills and knowledge 
that will help them 
become successful in 
their  future life. 

St Cuthbert with St 

Matthias CE School 

 

Warwick Road 

Earl’s Court 

London 

SW5 9UE 

 

Phone: 020 7373 8225 

Fax: 020 7460 0424 

E-mail: 

info@scwsm.rbkc.sch.uk 

www.scwsm.rbkc.sch.uk 

There will be exciting priz-
es, for the  right answer to 
this week’s puzzle handed 

in on Thursday. Please 
write your name and  an-
swer on a separate piece 

of  paper. Good luck! 

 

POLITE REMINDER 

Parking 

Please may we remind 

parents not to double 

park opposite our school 

gate. Double parking here 

is causing a risk to the 

safety of our children.  

Monday  3:30-4:30  Athletics Club KS1 & KS2 

3:30-4:30  Junk Modelling KS1 & KS2 

3:30-4:45   Non-contact Boxing KS1 & KS2  

Tuesday 

 

3: 30 -4:30 Gardening Club Rec, KS1 & KS2 

3:30 -4:30 Lego Construction Club Nursery & 

Rec 

3:30-4:30  M.E.N.D  Year 1-4 

Wednesday  3:15-4:15  Baby Yoga Nursery /Rec   

3:30-4:30  Football Club   KS1 & KS2 

3:30-5:30  Cooking Club KS1 

Thursday 

 

3:30 -4:30 Homework Club   

3:30-5:30  Cooking Club KS2 

3:30-4:45  Judo Club KS1 & KS2 

Friday  3:30-4:45   Art Club KS1 & KS2  

2:45-4:45   Swimming  Club                                         

  After School Clubs 

Answer to the last puzzle  

Notice to Parents  

A reminder to parents 

that dinner money should 

be paid in advance. If out-

standing money is over 

£20 you will be asked to 

provide your child with a 

packed lunch until arrears 

are cleared. Thank you for 

your continued support.  

  Puzzle Time  


